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Minutes of Committee Meeting held on 25th January 2011  at 23 Churchfields.
Those Present:
Neville, Eileen, Chris, Joyce, Sandra, Shirley & 




Barbara.

Meeting commenced at 7.30pm.

1.
Apologies:
Will & Ray.

2.
Minutes of the Meeting held on 26th August 2010.


The Minutes were proposed correct by Shirley and seconded by Sandra.

3.
Matters arising from those Minutes.

Shirley asked Neville if he had managed to obtain any details from Friends of Woolston Park regarding the finances in respect of the cost of Woolston Show. Neville produced a document which gave details of the money received and the expenses.  It came as a complete surprise to everyone to note that they had received amongst other payments £6,042 in grants. The total income was £7565.00 and the Expenditure £5212.80. They had made a profit on the show of £2347.20  and our own payment of £500 had not even been listed. Neville also produced a letter that he had received from FOWP thanking the Society for the payment of £500 and inviting us to their next meeting on the 24th January. As the Committee had not been informed of the meeting no-one had been able to attend.  Shirley suggested that we should write to them expressing our disappointment that we were led to believe that money was tight and they would need us to make a payment of £500 when they had in fact made a healthy profit.  They may not have known at the time that they would make a profit but they could have contacted us and told us that we needn’t pay £500. Chris disagreed and felt that we should not write to them as it is in the past but it was put to the vote and everyone else agreed that we should write to them expressing our feelings because we had future years to consider. We should also let them know that the Society had made a loss of £232.  Shirley asked Neville if she could have a copy of the documents and he confirmed that he would supply them.
At the last meeting it was decided that the Trading Hut Roof should be sprayed with paint that it used as greenhouse shading to try and stop the heat coming through and causing the canes to split.  Neville advised that he had been looking at the roof and he thought that it was possible to slide some wood in above the canes and everyone agreed that this should be done. Neville confirmed that he would purchase the wood.
Shirley suggested that as Sandra had completed the new website and it was a new address that Chris should send an email to everyone on his mailing list to inform them of the new address. Sandra asked if this had been done and Chris confirmed that he hadn’t, but, the address had been put on the new membership cards.
4.
AGM 10th March 2011 at 7.30pm
Chris advised that the Mission had been booked from 7.00pm until 9.00pm. It was agreed that we should lay the tables out the same as we did last year as this was more informal and everyone seemed to like it.  It was also agreed that we should have wine and cheese. Shirley and Joyce to purchase the cheese and Neville would purchase the wine. Shirley felt that it would be a bit tight to lay out everything in 30 minutes and Eileen suggested that we should ask if we could go in at 6.30pm.  Chris confirmed that he would make enquiries. Chris asked if we would be having a raffle and again everyone agreed that we should. The Committee will donate the prizes!!
5.
Show Schedule.

Neville produced a document showing how many exhibits there were in each separate class going back to 2001. In 2010 there had been a total of 336 exhibits which was up on 2009 when there had been 319 exhibits. In 2009 43 people had exhibited items and in 2010 there were 44.

The Committee then proceeded to go through the 2010 Show Schedule to see what amendments were required ready for the 2011 Show.  The following adjustments were suggested and agreed by everyone:-

Confectionery:


Class 45 should state 1 Sandwich Cake any filling.

Class 46 1 decorated cake any base instead of 1 Quiche

Handicraft Classes:
Class 52 Homemade Jewellery instead of Pen & Ink.

Class 55 Homemade Card instead of an item of hand embroidery.

Photography Classes:

Class 61 Animals instead of Architecture.
Childrens Section:

All Ages up to 8.


Class 63

4 Decorated Fairy Cakes or Cup Cakes.


Class 64

Make a garden in a standard seed tray.


Class 65

A Decorated Egg.





Age 9 to 15.


Class 66

4 Decorated Fairy Cakes or Cup Cakes.


Class 67

An Acrylic Painting Maximum Size A4


Class 68

Home Made Jewellery

Shirley queried how many points had been awarded for Top Tray and Neville advised that it was 3. 
She advised that it had been agreed in 2009 that 5 points should be awarded, however, it was agreed at the meeting that it should be 6 points because then you can give 4 points for 2nd and 2 points for 3rd. It was also agreed that the 6 points should apply to a basket of vegetables or salad. It was discussed whether 6 points should be given for a string of onions but it was decided that it should remain at 3.

6. 
Any Other Business
When judging has finished there is always a problem for the Stewards to complete the tickets as they have to wait for the list of names with the exhibitors numbers to enable them to write the Exhibitors Names on the winning tickets. Shirley produced a ticket that they use at Holllins Green Show which would make it easier.  Everyone agreed that if we adopted their method it would speed things up.
As there was no further business the meeting closed at 8.55pm.
Secretary: Chris Ratcliffe, 11 Lincoln Close, Woolston, Warrington, WA1 4LU


